Notice of Change/Withdrawal

ADMINISTRATION COMMISSION
RULE NOS.:
RULE TITLES:

28-24.003
Electrical Generating Facilities and Transmission Lines

28-24.004
Hospitals

28-24.005
Industrial Plants and Industrial Parks

28-24.006
Mining Operations

28-24.008
Petroleum Storage Facilities

28-24.009
Port Facilities

28-24.017
Hospitals

28-24.018
Industrial Plants and Industrial Parks

28-24.019
Mining Operations

28-24.021
Petroleum Storage Facilities

28-24.022
Port Facilities

28-24.026
Hotel or Motel Development

28-24.029
Industrial Plants, Industrial Parks and Distribution, Warehousing or Wholesaling Facilities

28-24.030
Port Facilities

28-24.033
Port Facilities

28-24.034
Port Facilities

28-24.036
Port Facilities

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 41 No. 195, October 7, 2015 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The Summary of Statement of Estimated Regulatory Costs and Legislative Ratification Section of the previously published Notice of Proposed Rule has been corrected as follows:

After staff review of the proposed rule repeals, it has been determined that there will be no increased regulatory cost. There is no need for Legislative ratification of these rule repeals.

The person to be contacted regarding the proposed rule repeal is: Barbara Leighty, Office of the Governor, The Capitol, Room 1801, Tallahassee, Florida, (850)717-9513.
